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RSIPF conducts enquiry into alleged arson in Choiseul Province 

 
 
Officers of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) at the Taro Police Station in 
Choiseul Province are investigating an arson incident that occurred at Kubokisa Village, 
Northeast Choiseul on 1 July 2020. 
 
It is alleged the incident occurred early in the morning of 1 July 2020 when the complainant 
discovered that his private kindy classroom was completely burned down by unknown 
persons. The building was made of bush materials. 
 
Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Choiseul Province Superintendent Vincent Eria says, 
“Police attended to the incident and made general enquiries when the matter was reported 
to police at Taro by the complainant.” 
 
He adds, “Police visited the crime scene and obtained statements from the complainant but 
still no suspect has been arrested. The investigation continues.” 
 

“I appeal to people of Kubokisa Village who may have any information relating to the incident 
to come forward and report it to the police at Taro,” says PPC Eria  
 

 

//End// 

 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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